



Newsletters

Employers Beware: Pay History Ban Is Trend Picking Up Steam

July 25, 2017

Blog Highlights:

- DOL Challenges Injury and Accident Reporting Policy Under OSHA's Anti-Retaliation Rule
- Supreme Court Confirms Standards for ERISA's Church Plan Exception
- New York City Retail and Fast Food Workers Score a Win
- The Second Circuit Gives Ex-Cons' Wrongful Termination Suit A Second Chance
- Local Services Providers Receive Clarification of Enterprise Coverage Under the FLSA
- Ninth Circuit Says Age Discrimination Laws Apply to Public Employers of Any Size
- Delaware Follows Trend of Banning Compensation History Inquiries in Effort to Reduce the Gender Pay Gap
- Seventh Circuit Opinion Highlights Importance of Proactively Addressing and Documenting Employee Performance
- Wisconsin Eliminates Permitting Requirements for 16- and 17-Year-Old Workers
- Minneapolis and St. Paul Sick and Safe Time Ordinances Set to Take Effect July 1st
- Electronic OSHA Reporting Deadline Delayed For Now, or Forever?
- Evans Vows to Take Sexual Orientation Discrimination Case to the U.S. Supreme Court

Employers Beware: Pay History Ban Is Trend Picking Up Steam

It may seem like second nature to the hiring process to ask a candidate what his or her current salary is, often used (or mis-used) by employers as a measure of what compensation should be offered to the prospective employee. Whether this practice is a sound means to value the true worth of the position in the organization or valuable for market understanding is certainly debatable. But this practice is becoming problematic for employers beyond this debate as more jurisdictions look to ban employers from seeking a candidate's pay history in the hire process.

Attorneys

Aimee E. Delaney

Service Areas

Employee Benefits

Labor & Employment



This January, with the signing of the Philadelphia Wage Equity Ordinance, Philadelphia's Fair Practices Ordinance was amended to prohibit employers from asking about an applicant's wage history at any point during the hiring process, making Philadelphia the first City to enact such a prohibition.

The Philadelphia ordinance was scheduled to take effect on May 23, 2017, but enforcement has been stayed until a federal judge issues a ruling on a petition to block the law filed by the Chamber of Commerce for Greater Philadelphia. As enacted, the law would prohibit covered employers from: inquiring about a prospective employee's wage history; requiring disclosure of wage history; conditioning employment or consideration for an interview on disclosure of wage history; or retaliating against a prospective employee for failing to comply with any wage history inquiry.

The Ordinance also makes it unlawful for an employer to rely on the wage history of a prospective employee from any current or former employer when determining the wages for such individual at any stage in the employment process, including in the negotiation or drafting of any employment contract. An employer, however, is permitted to rely on any wage information that is "knowingly and willingly" disclosed by the applicant.

Following suit, in April of this year, New York City passed a bill that makes it an "unlawful discriminatory practice" for employers to inquire about the salary history of prospective employees or to rely upon salary history unless the applicant offers the information voluntarily. Specifically, an employer cannot make a salary inquiry of an applicant, the applicant's current or former employer, or an agent of the applicant's current or former employer. Going further, the law prohibits an employer from conducting any form of search through publicly available information for a prospective employee's salary information. NYC employers may find themselves navigating a fine line, as the law does not prohibit the employer and applicant from talking about salary expectations (sensibly, one may say), which can apparently include a discussion about unvested equity or deferred compensation that may be forfeited if the applicant leaves his or her current employer. The bill is awaiting signature by the Governor, which is expected. Once law, the measure would expand New York City's current ban (in place due to a December 2016 Executive Order from the Governor) prohibiting city agencies from inquiring about salary history of job applicants prior to making a conditional offer of employment.

These local efforts followed on the heels of state-wide efforts taken in 2016 in Massachusetts and California, both of which enacted state-wide laws prohibiting employers from inquiring about pay history. The Massachusetts's law, passed in August of 2016, takes effect in 2018 and will prohibit managers from screening applicants based on pay history as well as inquiring into prospective employees' past or current compensation, except to confirm information that the applicant volunteered or where the employer has already made an offer of employment that includes compensation.

Effective January 1, 2017, California's statute bans employers from using an applicant's pay history information to justify wage disparities between men and women who do substantially similar work. Though California's law does not ban inquiries into pay history, it does restrict how employers can use that information.

Is this really a trend? Well, lawmakers in Illinois, Maine, Maryland New Jersey, New York, Pennsylvania, Rhode Island and Washington DC have proposed similar bills to regulate how employers obtain and use pay history information. A trend is certainly afoot and employers with operations in these jurisdictions should be aware of the regulations that may be coming.

These laws are aimed at eliminating what supporters say is a practice that perpetuates the wage gap between men and women and are part of a growing national trend intended to close the gender pay gap. The rationale behind these legislative measures is that basing pay decisions on pay history will perpetuate past pay disparities, and banning inquiries into an applicant's pay will encourage employers to base salary on job requirements and market rates.

As with several recent trends in the employment arena, action is occurring on this issue at the state and local level. As a patchwork of similar laws continue to emerge, it will be important for employers to pay close attention to developments in this regard in all jurisdictions in which operations are located to assess how these laws may impact hiring practices. Of course, consulting with employment counsel is always recommended.



Published in Illinois Banker, May/June 2017, pp. 6-7.

This newsletter has been prepared by Hinshaw & Culbertson LLP to provide information on recent legal developments of interest to our readers. It is not intended to provide legal advice for a specific situation or to create an attorney-client relationship.